Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
November 15, 2004 Minutes

In Attendance; Dick Taylor, Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin, Pam Karr and Rich Dudley.
Members present:  Dave Jewett, Mecky Schuler, Mark Potter and Jan Potter.

Old Business

The October minutes were reviewed and approved.

Software for managing finances was decided upon and will be purchased by Pam.  We opted for the 2005 Deluxe Business version .

Mary Jo Meade is willing to do our website and artwork for free if we contract her to do the park guide discussed last month.  A discussion was held whether we could get the price down.  Rich will contact RE Monks about donating some start up money for the publication and Jim will contact Classic Homes about donating to the cause as well.   We also discussed whether we could use “volunteer” photographers to donate pictures for the publication.  Jim will contact Mary Jo Meade and let her know we are interested and looking for funding for the publication.

New Business
Membership – brochures are available to recruit new members.  Caps and shirts are available for purchase this evening.  

Rich acknowledged a $300 gift card donation from Home Depot from Juvenile Diversion. 
Park Ranger update
The first phase of development which is roads, utilities and the trail head parking lot should be open by next fall for trail use while the rest of the park is being built.   Denman is selling the adjacent property and the agreement they had with State Parks has been amended.  The roadway access construction should begin again in March with completion by Aug. or Sept. 2005. 

5 million dollars was requested from the GOCO board.  They only granted 2.5 million which will allow the bidding (Jan. or Feb.) for the visitor center.  Lottery proceeds will help keep construction going.  The VC will be a 6,000 sq. ft. building and the park fee station will be down the road from the VC so visitors can access it without paying the park entrance fee.  The Event center for weddings, corporate retreats, family reunions etc. will be a 9,500 sq. ft. building.  It will include a catering kitchen, and will be the last thing to be built.  Its completion is at least 3 years away as of right now.   There will be 50 full hook-up campsites and additional tent camping only pads.   The plan to purchase the top of the mountain to add to the park will need to include the City of Colorado Springs, GOCO as well as State Parks.  The property has been appraised for 6.3 million the owners are willing to sell it for 4.5 million.
It was suggested we mention the Bear Creek Nature Center Teddy Bear drive in our next newsletter which is going on until Dec. 17th.  

Dick brought up the need for us to develop goals for the next year.  After brainstorming we came up with the following goals:

Expand membership – Double our 55 members by December 2005.

Develop a system for membership renewals.

Offer quarterly friends only programs once the park is open.

Have a board member in charge of membership.

Have a publication available by Dec. 31, 2005.

Treasurer’s Report

We have $5109.40 in our account.  We’ve added 3 new members and received 2 renewals.
Next meeting will be January 20, 2005.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:20p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

